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Commandant’s Message 
April 2003 
As we all know, America has 250,000 or more of our 
troops deployed around the world ready to go in harm’s 
way.  These fine young Americans are not only willing 
to defend our rights and freedoms, but to help bring 
these same rights and freedoms to millions of 
depressed people.  In keeping with the purpose and 
bylaws of the Marine Corps League, this Detachment is 
helping to support and bring comfort to our troops.  
 
We are involved in several programs to achieve those 
goals.  One is the sending of cards and letters of 
encouragement and gratitude to them. Another 
program involves our sending various personal comfort 
items to these fine young Americans.  Several of our 

members have sons and daughters who are currently 
serving their country.  Also, a number of our younger 
members are presently deployed to forward areas.  
 
At our last meeting, a collection was held to fund the 
program. Once again, the membership was outstanding 
in its response.  We raised $436.00, and a motion was 
made and passed for the Detachment to match this 
amount from our general fund.  Several of the officers 
who are involved with other Veterans’ Organizations 
are asking them to join with us in this most worthwhile 
endeavor. On March 10th, D.A.V. Delaware County 
Chapter 113 voted to match the Detachment's donation 
of $ 436.00. 
 
Any member who was not at the last meeting but who 
would like to contribute to this very worthy program 
may send a check to our paymaster (Bob Spano).  
Please make check payable to the Detachment with a 
brief notation stating what the donation is for.   
 
SEND TO: 
GEN.  SMEDLEY D. BUTLER DETACHMENT, 
MARINE CORPS LEAGUE,  
PO Box 184,  
NEWTOWN SQUARE, PA 19073-0184. 
 
MAY GOD BLESS AMERICA, OUR LEADERS AND 
OUR MILITARY! 
 
 
Semper Fi, 

Stephen D. Neri  
Commandant  
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Gen. Wallace M. Greene Jr., Marine Corps' 
23rd Commandant Dies  
 
    HEADQUARTERS, 
    U.S. MARINE  
    CORPS,  
    Washington - Gen.
    Wallace M. Greene
    Jr., 95, died  
    Saturday [March 8] 
    of cancer at the 
    Goodwin House in
    Alexandria, Va.  
 
    Gen. Greene, a 
    Vermont native, 
    served as 
Commandant from 1964 to 1967. He was born in 
Waterbury, Vt., on Dec. 27, 1907. After graduating 
high school and attending a year at the University of 
Vermont, he entered the United States Naval 
Academy. Upon graduation in June 1930, he was 
commissioned a second lieutenant. 

    Sad 
    Tidings 

 
 

    It is with deepest 
    regret that I  
    report that a  
    Charter Member 
    has reported for 
    his final muster. 
 

Thomas J. Weiman, 77,  
WWII Combat Veteran 

 
Loving father of Paul Weiman and Eileen 
McClintock. He is also survived by three 
grandchildren John, Michael and Christine Falls, 
and a sister Anne Weiman. 
 

You will be missed but not forgotten. 
 

 

 
In 1937, he joined the 4th Marine Regiment in 
Shanghai, China. He served with the 1st Marine 
Division at Guantanamo Bay, Cuba.  
 
In 1941, he participated in commando training in 
Britain, and in 1943, took part in the planning and 
execution of the invasion of the Marshall Islands. In 
1944, he was G-3 with 2nd Marine Division for the 
Saipan and Tinian operations. 
 
He was later assigned staff duty at Headquarters, 
U.S. Marine Corps; Fleet Marine Force, Pacific; and 
Marine Corps Schools, Quantico. After graduation 
from the National War College in 1953, he became 
special assistant to the Joint Chiefs of Staff for 
National Security Affairs.  
 
In 1955, he served as assistant division commander, 
2nd Marine Division, and in 1956 became 
commanding general of the Recruit Training 
Command, Parris Island, which was followed by 
command of Marine Corps Base, Camp Lejeune, 
N.C. 
 
Returning to Headquarters Marine Corps in 1958, he 
served as operations officer, and then deputy chief of 
staff for Plans. In January 1960, he was promoted to 
lieutenant general and named chief of staff. He was 
promoted to general and became the Commandant 
of the Marine Corps Jan. 1, 1964.  
 
Gen. Greene retired Dec. 31, 1967 and made his 
residence in Northern Virginia. He will be buried 
alongside his wife, the former Vaughn H. Emory of 
Fairacres Annapolis, Md.  
 
He is survived by his daughter, Vaughn E. Greene 
and his son retired Lt Col. Wallace M. Greene III. 
 
The general's medals and decorations include:  
Distinguished Service Medal with one Gold Star in 
lieu of a second award; The Legion of Merit with 
Combat "V" and Gold Star in lieu of second award; 
Navy Unit Commendation; China Service Medal; 
American Defense Service Medal with base clasp; 
European African-Middle Eastern Campaign Medal; 
the Asiatic-Pacific Campaign Medal with three 
Bronze Stars; the American Campaign Medal; the 
World War II Victory Medal; and the National Defense 
Service Medal with one Bronze Star. 
   
He was also awarded the Order of the Cloud and 
Banner, Grand Cordon, by the Republic of China; the 
Order of Service Merit, First Class by the Republic of 
Korea; the Brazilian Order of Naval Merit, Grand 
Official, from Brazil; and the National Order of 
Vietnam, 3rd class from the Republic of Vietnam.  
 
Source: www.usmc.mil  
Official USMC Photo 
 

 



Scuttlebutt 3 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Looking Ahead 

D E T A C H M E N T  E V E N T S  

APRIL 
01 General Meeting – 1930 - Knights of 
 Columbus Hall 
06 Adopt a Highway – 0900 – Bishop Hollow Rd. 
27 March of Dimes – Walk America – 0800 Ridley 
 Creek State Park 
29 Gung Ho Award – Villanova University – 1500-  
 Parade Field 
29 Staff Officers’ Meeting - 1930 – AL Post 805 
 

MAY 
01 National Day of Praryer – 1100 – Rose Tree 
 Park 
06 General Meeting – 1930 - Knights of 
 Columbus Hall 
26 Memorial Day Parade – Broomall – 0900 
27 Staff Officers’ Meeting – 1930 – AL Post 805 
 
 

O T H E R  O R G A N I Z A T I O N S ’  E V E N T S  

OTHER VETERANS’ & FRATERNAL ORGANIZATIONS’  
MEETING SCHEDULES  
 
Regular Events 
AmVets: Harold P. Saks Post # 118 
211 N. Morton Ave., Morton, PA 19070  
Meetings the first Wednesday of every month at 2000 
 
American Legion: Broomall Post # 805 
2340 W. Chester Pike, Broomall, PA  
Meetings the second Wednesday of every month, at 1930 
 
Disabled American Veterans: Delaware County Chapter # 
113 
Meetings are held at the AmVets Post in Morton, PA on the 
second Monday of every month at 2000 
 
Vietnam Veterans of America, Chapter 67,  
2nd Thursday every month-1930-Catholic War Veterans 
Post 731, 920 West Chester Pk. Havertown, PA. 
 
Delaware County Detachment 
Third Sunday of the month: Breakfast: 0800-1130, 
$5.00/person. Delaware County Detachment at detachment 
home, Upland, PA. Every Month except: June-July-August. 
 
M.O.D.D. “Devil Dogs” Triboro Pound # 19, Pack of Penna.  
Growls (meetings) are the second Wednesday of the month 
at 1930. Growls are held at the Herbert W. Best Post # 928, 
VFW. Located at MacDade Blvd & Kendron Avenue in 
Folsom, PA. 
 
Veterans of Foreign Wars: Broomall Post # 7390 
Meetings the second Thursday of the month 1930. Meetings 
are held at the Marple Twp. Municipal Bldg. Sproul & 
Springfield Rds. Broomall, PA 

 

OTHER ORGANIZATIONS’ SCHEDULES (CONTINUED) 
 
Knights Of Columbus: Mater Dei Council # 4129 
327 N. Newtown Street Rd., Newtown Square, PA 
Meetings the first Thursday of the month at 2000. 
 
 
 
 

S P E C I A L  E V E N T S  
MARCH 
29 Chester County Detachment – Marine of 
 the Year Roast of Jim Miller – Coatesville 
 Country Club, 143 Reservoir Rd., 
 Coatesville, PA 
 Cocktails 1730-1830, Dinner 1830-1930, 
 $20 per person. Call Dennis Brown for 
 reservations 610.692.4782 

  

APRIL 
27 March of Dimes “Walk America” -  0900 - 
 1200 – 5 Mile Walk at Ridley Creek State 
 Park. Team & volunteers meet at 0800 at 
 pavilion 11A 
29 Gung Ho Award – Villanova University – 
 1500 -  Parade Field – John Barry Hall 
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O B S E R V A T I O N S  F R O M  A  F L I G H T  

A T T E N D A N T   
 
I have just returned from doing a small part in our efforts 
against world conflict.  [I] Just got home early from 
Frankfurt after having picked up a planeload of troops in 
Alexandria LA and taking them one leg of their 
trip....onward.  They had just gotten word 24 hours earlier 
that full alert was "on" and they were getting ready to be 
transported. 
 
We arrived in Alexandria on the military airfield in our 777, 
and the busses were waiting.  The troops started to appear 
from the busses and they were all dressed in their desert 
uniforms. They looked so clean! Everything was new, 
including the weapons. Every soldier had a big gun, and 
some had knives hanging off their belts, too. They were 
young. We were told that all weapons were unloaded, and 
that all the ammo was in the belly. Upon arrival at their 
destination, they would be given ammo, and they were on 
full alert and active duty as of the moment of landing at their 
destination.  They had camel packs on their backs, too, and 
we were told that each soldier had 2 liters of water in those.   
Each soldier was also given 3 K ration packages to get 
them through the journey.  (We fed and watered them with 
a good meal and lots of soft drinks, too.) 
 
First class was filled with the ranked, and also some very 
young men and women.  We figured it out fast...they had 
won a prize...and another right guess....they were all 
sharpshooters.  Business class was filled with the best of 
the sharpshooters, too.  Even though all got the same food 
and the same service, these soldiers were thrilled to be in a 
big seat on an airliner, and they kidded each other about 
getting to sit in the better cabins.  Camaraderie filled the air 
in every cabin and there was lots of intermingling as they 
explored who got what, and how wonderful it was to be 
transported on an airliner with a crew and service!  I never 
heard so many people say ma'am in my life.  They treated 
us with respect, and boy, we treated them that way, too.  
We couldn't do enough for them. "No," was not in our 
vocabulary!  If we had it...they got it.  Without exception, all 
the crew felt the same way. We all felt that it was a great 
honor to be able to participate in getting these troops over 
there.  Some of the flight crew had to step into the lavs and 
cry occasionally.  I had a lump in my throat the entire flight.  
I was proud to be part of this....so proud! 
 
We stepped over guns, we served cokes, we listened to 
stories, we served a meal, and then the soldiers took over.  
They got out in the aisle in their desert uniforms and 
passed out water and candy.  They seemed to get a charge 
out of taking over for us, and maybe they had an ulterior 
motive, too, because those guys got every crumb of extra 
food that we had. They were young men and they were 
hungry!  
 
I could go on and on about some of the stories I heard, but 

I will just close by saying that when we landed, 
we all had tears.  A few of the guys passed out 
the door with, "would you mind kissing me, 
ma'am?"  My response was, "You bet I'll kiss 
you."  I put lots of lipstick on lots of cheeks, and 
the guys just grinned. 
 
The pride in country and uniform is overwhelming 
in a situation like this.  I remember my Dad, the 
three wars he fought in, the pride with which he 
wore his uniform, his patriotism, his absolute 
belief that the United States was worth giving 
your life for, and that he survived it all. 
 
God Bless America.  I am so grateful to have 
been able to do something....anything...for our 
men and women, too. Let’s hope against all hope 
that every single one of them comes home to 
their families. 
 

Author unknown 

Jr. Vice Report  
    As we know, 
    the June 
    lottery is in full 
    swing. At the 
    March  
    meeting,
    many  
    members 
    picked up 
    booklets. We 
    have them in 
stacks of five for two dollars a piece. So, for ten 
dollars you have five numbers for the evening 
drawing. You can win $25.00 or $100.00 if the 
day is the 10th, the 20th and the 30th. There 
are still many numbers left to get, so you can 
call me and I will deliver or mail the tickets. If 
each member picks up two books this will be a 
great success. As we all know this is our first 
fundraiser of the year and without your 
participation we could not do as many 
programs or help other veterans the way we 
do. Again, thank you for your support! 
 
                                                                               

Jim Alleva                                                                               
Jr.Vice 
610.789.3755 
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Delaware County Young 
Marines, 
reporting as ordered! 
    Upcoming  
    events &  
    deployments:  
 
    15 March,  
    Springfield, we  
    will be marching 
    in the St. Patrick's 
    Day Parade with 
    the Amvets.  
Hope to see some red, white, blue and Irish green 
out there. 
 
Next drill will be 19 March, at 18:30 hours at 
Folsom Reserve Center on 420.   
 
This summer, many of our Young Marines will be 
sent to various schools, ranging from leadership 
courses to survival courses in Utah and Canada.  
The listing of the schools will be posted in the next 
newsletter or as soon as they are confirmed.  We 
like to thank the Marine Corps League for their 
support that allows for Young Marines to go on 
these adventures. 
 
With war on the horizon, we would like to take a 
moment to thank all those who have, are and will 
serve the greatest nation on the face of the planet -
The United Stat es of America.  It is because of 
those in uniform we can enjoy liberty and freedom 
and sleep with the blanket of security you provide 
for us. I am so proud to call myself an American 
and cannot wait to join the ranks of the fightest 
fighting force in the world-the United States 
Marine Corps.  Know that Young Marines, among 
many others, are in support of our soldiers over 
there and will continue doing our part.  Once 
again, on behalf on the Delaware County Young 
Marines, thank you for our freedom. 
 
More updates will be posted in the next 
newsletter. 
 

Gunnery Sergeant Wayne Williams 
Delware County Young Marines  
 
SEMPER FI and God Bless America! 
 
 

HEAR  YE, HEAR  YE  
 
?The Marine Reserve 
Unit at the General 
Smedley D. Butler 
Reserve Center in 
Folsom, PA has been 
activated for  
deployment to Kuwait.  
While the troops are 
waiting at the reserve  
center, members of  
the Herbert Best Post  
VFW #928 have  
Sponsored a pizza night on Tuesday 3-11-03 
and our detachment has sponsored a hoagie 
night for them on Thursday 3-13-03. 
 
? I would like to recognize and thank Doreen 
Van Luvender the lovely wife of our sr. Vice 
Richard Van Luvender. Doreen has arranged 
for the women’s committee at her church to 
adopt one of the families of the reservist. This 
means that they will look after and help them in 
any manner they can while their Marine is 
deployed. This is an outstanding idea and I 
hope others maybe able to do the same if you 
are involved in a church or other organization. 
Maybe they might adopt a reservist family. 
Outstanding Doreen and Semper Fi! 
 
?Along with our award-winning Delaware 
County Young Marines our Detachment will 
participate with a team and volunteers in the 
March of Dimes “Walk America” on Sunday, 
April 27th, 2003. Starting at 0800 - 1200 at 
Ridley Creek State Park in Edgmont, PA. Let’s 
have a really good showing for this worthy  
cause. 
 
?Our color guard will once again be 
participating in the National Day of Prayer on 
Thursday, May 1st, 2003 at 1100. This event 
will again be held in Rose Tree Park. I urge all 
members who are able to join us to do so. Our 
country and our military need your support and 
prayers especially this year. 
 

 

 

Quotes in History 
 
“The world is a dangerous place to live, 
not because of the people who are evil, 
but because of the people who don’t do anything 
about it.” 
    ~Albert Einstein  

     
~submitted by Mike Horne 
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D I D  Y O U  K N O W ? . . .  
 
The recent early morning fire, on 3 February 2003, 
severely damaged the historic but long-vacant U.S. 
Naval Home, located in the 20-acre compound at 24th 
& Grays Ferry Avenue in South Philadelphia. 
 
An Act of Congress in 1811 authorized the Navy to 
provide, “a permanent Asylum for decrepit and 
disabled naval officers, seamen and mariners.” 
Construction on the marble columned Greek-revival 
structure began in 1827 and the Philadelphia Naval 
Home became a hospital and retirement home for 
sailors.  It was briefly the home of the first Naval 
academy before the school moved to Annapolis, MD, 
in 1845. 
 
Designed by William Strickland, who also created the 
first Mint and the cupola for Independence Hall, the 
home was placed on the National Register of Historic 
Places in 1971.  It was used through much of the 20th 
Century, but by the late 1960’s Navy, officials 
decided the Philadelphia building could not be 
economically expanded and modernized.  The home 
was closed in 1976 and relocated to Gulfport, 
Mississippi. 
 
Detachment director, Gerry Powlus, was temporality 
billeted at the Navel Home while he was awaiting 
Honorable Discharge, in 1945, for his service in 
WWII.  He remembers the ship-like décor of the 
interior of the Home. 
 

submitted by John Cook 

      
 

How to Initiate a Request 
for Military Personnel 
Records: 
 
1. Go to http://vetrecs.archives.gov  
 
2. Click on the "Request Military Records" button 
to start. This will launch a separate window.  
 
3. Enter the required information in the system to 
create your customized request form. There are 
four steps that you need to navigate. The system 
will guide you through the steps and tell you 
exactly which step you are on.  
  
4. Print, sign and date the signature verification 
area of your customized form. If you don't have a 
printer, have a pen and paper handy and we will 
guide you through the process. This is important 
because the Privacy Act of 1974 (5 U.S.C. 552a) 
requires that all requests for records and 
information be submitted in writing. Each request 
must be signed and dated by the veteran or next 
of kin.  
 
5. Mail or fax your signature verification form to 
us, and we will process your request. You must 
do this within the first 20 days of entering your 
request, or your request will be removed from our 
system.  
 
If you do not wish to request a copy of your 
records online, you can complete Standard Form 
180 (SF 180). I have a stack of SF 180 forms 
with me at each meeting.  
 

Rick Van Luvender 
Senior Vice 

S C H O L A R S H I P  CH A I R M A N ' S  
R E P O R T   
 
Applications for the State Scholarship will be 
available at this month’s meeting. Please review 
the Detachment’s administrative procedure for 
eligibility requirements.                                        
 
S E M P E R  F I ,  
Harry Kaufman 
 
 

F R O M  T H E  P A Y M A S T E R  
Please Note: Annual Dues Are Now $25.00 - 
disregard $20.00 dues notice. 
 

Bob Spano  
Paymaster 

 
 
Photo Source: www.usmc.mil  
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“S C U T T L E B U T T ”  B O O S T E R  C L U B
  
    
   Help support our  
   newsletter and become  
   a member of the Booster 
   Club!  
    
 
Your $10.00 contribution helps offset the cost of 
publication and  postage. 
 
We wish to thank our current boosters. With their 
assistance, we are able to continue our award-
winning newsletter!  
 
 

MARCH BOOSTERS 
Joe Mealy, Bob Matthews, Jim Alleva, Dot & Craig 
Allen, and Mary & Jerry Powlus. 

 
Thank you boosters! 

 
Semper Fi 

Bob Spano 
Paymaster 

 
If you are interested in being a “Scuttlebutt” Booster, 
please see Bob Spano. 

 

Birthday Greetings 
for April 

 
The Detachment staff sends best wishes to the 
following members who are celebrating a 
birthday this month:      
 

Frank L. Bernath, Joseph J. Direso Jr.,  
Thomas E. Flack, Lawrence Hart, 

William Holloway, Eugene D. Hughtes, 
Bob Lawson, Donna L. Moisiades, 

Richard, L. Mossman, Leslie J. Turner, 
and Stephen J. Mills 

 
Happy Birthday…and many, many more! 

 
 

 
 

S I C K  C A L L  

   Please remember the  
   following members, spouses  
   and families in your prayers.  
   If you’re able, give them a 
   call or maybe even a visit to 
   cheer them up. 
 
 
 Members:  Spouses: 
 Paul Hathaway   Jean McGinley 
 Larry Hart  Linda West 
 Gene Grau  Loretta Brennecke 
 Joe Mensack 
 Jack McHenry 
 Donna Moisiades 
 George J. McClay 
 
Thank you. 
 
Remember to call Chaplain Bush with news of 
anyone who is sick or has passed away. 
(610.353.5569) 

 
 

 

Answers to last month’s trivia questions  
1. The Afghan War.  The British considered it 
good camouflage. 
2. The Netherlands, whose army was fully 
unionized in 1960. 
3. 10,795,775 
4. Their weekly pay was the same - $62.00. 
5. The name dates back to horse and buggy 
days when dashing horses kicked up mud, 
splashing passengers riding   behind them. The 
dashboard was devised to protect them.  
6. Aglets 
7. A speeding ticket 
8. They marked their bottles "For Medicinal 
Purposes Only". 
9. F&M Schaeffer 
10. Abraham Lincoln 
 
(NOTE)  Trivia will not be in next month's 
newsletter - It will resume in the June 
newsletter. 


